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Case #2021-27: Dubay Group, Inc./Doug McGuire, 586 Nashua Street, Milford Tax Map 
44, Lot 6 – Special Exception Application, Dimensional Setback. (Cont. from 12/2/21)  

The applicant is before the Board of Adjustment seeking a Special Exception from Milford Zoning Ordinance, 
Article V, Section 5.05.5 to allow a zero side dimensional setback and permit a proposed subdivision line 
delineated through an existing plaza building where 15 feet is required in the Commercial ‘C’ Zoning District.  
In reviewing the files for this property, I offer the following comments: 

1. Existing Conditions:
a. The subject property is approximately 15.386 acres with more than 600 linear feet of frontage on Nashua 

Street. The property is fully developed with minimal open space.

b. The property consists of two large, large multi-tenant plaza buildings.  The property is access via of two 
dedicated signalized intersections on Nashua Street and serviced by municipal water and waste water.

c. The subject property is situated along the Town’s primary commercial and multi-family corridor.  To the 
west and south, the property is bounded by both residential and commercial uses.  The Milford waste 
water treatment facility, Pan Am Railroad, and the Souhegan River lie to the north.  To the east, the 
property abuts Nashua Street ant Route 101.

2. The proposal calls for the subdividing the parent lot into three total lots, 44-6, 44-6-3, and 44-6-4. For purpose 
of this application, the Special Exception request applies only to the easterly plaza building. The lot line 
between lots 44-6 and 44-6-3 is being proposed along the shared wall between Shaw’s Supermarket and the 
abutting tenants. The applicant requires a Special Exception as the respective sections of the plaza building 
will no longer meet the required 15 foot side dimensional setback in the Commercial ‘C’ Zoning District. 
Please refer to the Applicant’s application narrative for a summary of the purpose and intent of the proposed 
subdivision to create three total lots.

3. Pursuant to Article V, Sections 5.05.5 and 5.05.2.A.3, a structure can be placed within the side (15’) 
dimensional setback within the Commercial ‘C’ Zoning District with the issuance of a Special Exception by 
the Board of Adjustment.

4. The applicant should be prepared to provide information regarding any/all alternative subdivision plans 
considered for the plaza buildings.

5. At the December 2, 2021 meeting, the Board requested additional information regarding parking calculations, 
cross easements, and shared maintenance agreements.
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